EXECUTIVE OFFICE OF THE PRESIDENT
OFFICE OF THE UNITED STATES TRADE REPRESENTATIVE
WASHINGTON, D.C. 20508

April 30, 2009

By E-Mail

Ms. Gwen Hinze

Electronic Frontier Foundation
454 Shotwell Street

San Francisco, CA 94110

Dear Ms. Hinze:

On January 16, 2009, we sent you our final response to your Freedom of Information Act
(FOIA) request of June 11, 2008, as amended by your fax of July 24, 2008, in which you sought
certain records concerning the Anti-Counterfeiting Trade Agreement (ACTA).

After reviewing the Attorney General’s March 19, 2009 FOIA guidelines, USTR has
determined to release an additional 36 pages of records as a matter of agency discretion.
Included among these are emails circulating draft ACTA proposals to the interagency Trade
Policy Staff Committee. We had previously considered that such emails did not relate to the
substance of the ACTA, and as a result we did not include them in the page count in our final
release letter. However, in reviewing the documents again, we considered it appropriate to
disclose them to you.

If you have any questions regarding this response, please contact Vanessa Brinkmann at
(202) 616-5462.

Sincerely,

lizabeth V. Baltzan

Associate General Counsel

Enclosures



